

TERRACE BAY NEWS



PUBLISHED EVERY WEDNESDAY at the News Printing Plant. Post Office Building, Terrace Bay, Ontario. OFFICE HOURS - 9: A.M. to 5 P.M. Monday to Friday DEADLINE - for all advertisements and news material is NOON MONDAY for Publication in that week's issue. SUBSCRIPTION RATE - \$4.00 per year (local) \$5.00 per year (out of town) PUBLISHERS

FRANCIS AND DEBORAH HELMINK

Second Class Mail Registration Number 0867

Bowling - cont'd

205, 205, 203, 223; J. Teniuk 224; R. Belliveau 222; E. Beddard 2I2; Paul Coupal 283.

The two top teams will be competing for the Roll-Off Championship; the other three teams will be in the consolation. More news about the Roll-Offs later.

COMMUNITY CHURCH LADIES AUXILIARY

The Afternoon Group of the Ladies Auxiliary of the Community Church met on Monday afternoon, with a Pot Luck Luncheon preceding the business meeting.

Mrs. June Schritt, Chairman, welcomed the ladies to the festive board and said Grace.

After an excellent meal, Mrs. Schritt called the meeting to order, and Secretary, Mrs. Lil Harris read the minutes of the last meeting and the annual report.

This included a list of activities over the past year, saving used stamps Canada Packer labels, gathering articles for Crippled Civilians in Toronto making Scrap books for retarded children, donations to the Cancer Society, and the Canadian Bible Society and a donation to the Church Board for furnace repairs. Two members had been honoured with farewell gifts, as they moved away, Mrs. J. Ferrier and Mrs. W. Baillie.

The Secretary read a note of thanks from the Church Board for their donation.

Nominations for a new slate of officers took place with the following

results: Chairman - Mrs. Hilda Hiebert; Vice-Chairman - Mrs. Jean Fisher; Secretary-Treasurer - Mrs. Lil Harris.

Mrs. Schritt reminded the ladies of the World Day of Prayer to be held on Friday, March 2nd, and Mrs. Lundberg invited the afternoon group to the Evening Group meeting on Monday, March 5th, when Mr. W. Saya of the Association for the Mentally Retarded, Thunder Bay, will be the guest speaker.

The Chamber of Commerce requested the ladies to cater to a small banquet to honour the parents of the New Year's Baby. The ladies agreed to do this, and Mrs. Schritt will convene it.

HOSPITAL BULLETIN

Do you need your Hospital? If not, the Hospital needs you.

Would you like to see your Hospital closed down? Do you plan to attend the Annual Meeting? And vote for the Board Members of your choice? If so, you must buy your membership by March 24th. The level of apathy among those served by the Hospital is indicated in the response to the Board's membership campaign.

The following statistics speak for themselves:

No. of '72 mem.contacted - Terrace Bay 4IO, Schreiber 3I8, Rossport 37. Membership renewals - Terrace Bay 174, Schreiber I2I, Rossport I8.

cont'd page 4

HOSPITAL

As an out-patient or to visit a friend or relative at Winni-

peg's General, Children's or Rehab Hospitals, stay at the Maryland Hotel. Convenient, modern, close to downtown and just steps away from the General.

Low room rates.

Reservations: phone collect (204) 786-5981



MARYLAND HOTEL

Maryland at Notre Dame, Winnipeg, Manitoba